City of Wellsville 411 Main Wellsville, KS 66092

The regular meeting of the Wellsville City Council was held on Wednesday, August 25th, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Wellsville City Hall meeting room, located at 411 Main Street. Councilmen present were Chuck Rutledge, Cory Cunningham, Natalie Patton and Luke Henry. Department heads present were City Superintendent Darien Kerr, Police Chief Danny Hackler and Building and Codes Official Pat Burton.

Councilman Dave Rogers was absent.

The pledge of allegiance and invocation were given.

Mayor Lytle called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to approve the consent agenda and the minutes of the previous meeting. Councilman Cory Cunningham seconded. Motion passed 5-0.

Mayor Lytle opened the meeting for public comments. There were no public comments.

County Commissioner Don Stottlemire gave the County report. They will be doing some additions to the Veterans Memorial. The County budget hearing is on September 8that 6:00 p.m.

Natalie Patton spoke regarding Wellsville Days. A mailer was provided, Natalie explained that Chely Wright will not be coming this year but they did find a back up. The 5 K route is the same and the parade route is the same. The theme is The Show Must Go on. Carol Taylor was nominated and is this year's Grand Marshall.

Building and Planning Official Pat Burton gave the planning department report. Pat stated that the house that burnt in Glenwood Acres is torn down and cleaned up. Pat talked about the Pedestrian corridor plans which go from Saddle Club to 33 Highway. There is a major pathway down 1061 Highway. Pat stated that we have not implemented anything under CIP as of yet, but as the town grows we will be able implement some of these projects.

Sheila Robertson stated that there are some grant funds coming up soon and asked if any projects are upcoming and ready to go. Pat stated that with matching funds it makes it hard right now for the City to take on any new projects.

City Superintendent Darien Kerr gave the public works activity report. Darien stated they had a couple leaks the last two weeks, one was down 1061. Two mixers were approved at the last meeting but he has a generator that needs replaced and was wondering if we could replace 1-mixer with a generator instead. The cost of the generator is \$ 20,000

Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to approve a new generator in the amount of \$20,000. Councilman Luke Henry seconded. Motion passed 4-0.

Police Chief Danny Hackler gave the Police Department activity report. Olathe PD is donating 6 riot helmets and masks that were over ordered. Chief Hackler stated he did extend an offer to Dennis Petty for Police Officer.

Councilman Luke Henry moved to adjourn the meeting.

Councilman Natalie Patton seconded. Motion passed 5-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:37 p.m.

City Clerk Tammy Jones